

FOUNDED 1987



Kaleidoscopic Voices

OCTOBER, 2019

President's Message

VOLUME 32, ISSUE 10

President

Peggy Couvrette peggycouvrette@cox.net

1st VP/Programs

Barabara Michalec & Toni Mohondro 2barbm@earthlink.net toeknemo@gmail.com

2nd VP/Opportunity Quilt

Julie Reyes julietta.reyes@cox.net

Newsletter

Debbie Sherrell debsherrell@cox.net

Secretary

Mary Weflen mweflen@yahoo.com

Treasurer

Becky DeSelle bekbek1057@hotmail.com

Program this month is quilt teacher, artist, and lecturer Pam Hadfield. Pam has won many awards and will present an interesting lecture.





Peggy Couvrette, President

President's Message

So enjoying the cooler weather as I scurry around finishing my quilts for our quilt show! Quilting a couple for members too.

Thank you Marilyn and crew for a wonderful philanthropy workshop. Our visitor wished her quilt guild did something like it. Please bring back your placemats for donation to the October meeting, last chance will be our November meeting.

I hope you are all excited about our quilt show. I know I am. We will have lots of beautiful quilts on display. Please see the article on what you need to know for the show.

See you at our October meeting.

Peggy





Upcoming Dates to Remember

- 10/9- Guild Board meeting at Peggy Couvrette's house. All are welcome. Starts 6:30 p.m.
- 10/13- Quilt show quilt drop-off at Peggy's house. 1 p.m. 4 p.m. Please make special arrangements if you are unable to drop your quilts off at that time.
- 10/16- Guild General meeting at the Masonic Center. Doors open 6:15, meeting starts at 6:30. Program this month is quilt artist, Pam Hadfield presenting a trunk show. Please join us!
- 10/18- Quilt show set-up. 4:30 p.m. 7 p.m. See article below for details.
- 10/19- Guild's 2019 Kaleidoscope of Quilts show. 10 a.m. 4 p.m. See articles below for details.
- 11/20- Guild General meeting at the Masonic Center. Doors open 6:15, meeting starts at 6:30. Program this month are quilt artists, Linda and Carl Sullivan—Colourez Trunk Show. Please join us!
- 12/4 Guild annual budget meeting/dinner. Peggy's house at 6:30. Everyone is welcome.
- 12/11 Guild annual holiday party. Appetizers at 6:00, dinner at 6:30.

Kaleidoscope Monthly General Meetings

When: 3rd Wednesday of each month. Doors open 6:15 p.m. meeting starts 6:30.

Where: Lemon Grove Masonic Center, 2590 Main St., Lemon Grove, CA.

Kaleidoscope Monthly Board Meetings

When: 2nd Wednesday of each month @ 6:30 p.m.

Where: Peggy Couvrette's home

Who to Call:

President: Peggy Couvrette 619-466-6103 **Newsletter:** Debbie Sherrell 619-277-2672

Programs/Workshops: Barbara Michalec or Toni Mohondro



Our October Birthdays

Becky DeSelle 10/8
Debbie Sherrell 10/13
Peggy Couvrette 10/28



Hospitality

Snacks:

Marilyn Helkenn Lois Gresham Judy Woyke Toni Mohndro

Beverages:

Judy Shepard Rosa Blatchford

2019 OPPORTUNITY QUILT Celebrating Joyce

It's that time of the year again! Thank you for those who have already turned in their tickets. For those who haven't you can turn them at our October meeting or before the drawing at our quilt shown October 19th. The drawing will take place toward the end of the show that day.



Working on next year's opportunity quilt, hope to have the quilt ready to show at January meeting.

Quilt Show Reminders

- 1. Quilt Drop off is at Peggy's house Sunday October 13th 1 pm 4pm. If for some reason you can't make that day, please make arrangements with Peggy.
- 2. Set up will be Friday, October 18th 4:30 pm to 7 pm. Please wear closed toe shoes with a back on your shoe. If you have a ladder, please bring one.
- 3. Saturday. We ask our members to park in the neighborhood to allow parking for our guests.
- 4. Please bring 2 dozen of a treat for our hospitality table.
- 5. We do have a few openings for shifts to be filled. We will have the sign up sheets at the meeting.
- 6. INVITE your Friends and family!



Kaleidoscope Quilt Show

Saturday October 19, 2019 10am—4pm

Lemon Grove Masonic Lodge 2590 Main St, Lemon Grove

- Over 120 Quilts on Display
- Boutique (quilts and other hand made items ... Just in time for Christmas ... very reasonably priced!)
- Last Chance for Guild Opportunity Quilt Tickets. Winner drawn at end of show!
- It's a Scrappy Year Challenge
- Fabric Post Card and Tole painting display

www.kaleidoscopequiltguild.com



Boutique News: We have been busy making wonderful items for our boutique including quilts, table runners, wine bottle holders, tortilla warmers, snap bags, mug rugs, microwave bowl holders and much more! We have many quilts for sale.

Hope to See You There! It is a wonderful celebration. You Don't Want to Miss It!





OCTOBER Philanthropy

Our Philanthropy Sew-in last month was a big success - thank you to all of you who participated. I came home with 25 placemats!!! What was nicer still, was that all of our placemat kits were taken to be sewn at home, so I will expect to see them back soon. I will need all placemats returned by our November meeting, because I will take them to Meals-On-Wheels after Thanksgiving.

Please give a round of applause for our members who donated philanthropy quilts at our September meeting: Barbara Michalec & Nancy O'Connell, Thank you !!! This week I will be taking 15 quilts to the Chula Vista Veterans Home.

I bagged up 46 pounds of scraps after our last meeting. Whew! The landfill can now thank the Kaleidoscope Quilt Guild for keeping 456.5 pounds of textile scrap out of the city dump since January 2019. Aren't we a terrific group of guilters???

Keep those sewing machines whirling! See you at the next meeting!!!

Marilyn Carnes (Roseway@cox.net), Marilyn Helkenn, Mary Weflen

October Program - Pam Hadfield ...

If you missed taking Pam's sold out spooky town Halloween pillow workshop, entitled "It's All in the Neighborhood," at the San Diego Quilt Show, don't fret. She'll be in our neighborhood for our October meeting bringing a trunk show filled with quilts ranging from pieced to appliqué with cotton and wool to mixed techniques and pictorial., Her quilts may look familiar. They have been featured in Quilters Newsletter, Quilt Mania and American Quilter. She has exhibited at the Houston International Quilt Show and won multiple awards at Road to California, Nashville AQS, Grand Rapids AQS and Paducah.

Pam started sewing at the age of 10 and moved into quilts after sewing clothes for her children and herself. Traditional piecing was her comfort zone, then she branched out into traditional cotton applique and from there onto wool applique enhanced with embroidery stitches. She also loves exploring art with pictorial quilts. Her newest venture is the design of her first two quilt patterns: "Red, White and Bloom" and "Texas Strong". She is currently teaching a Beginning Quilting class at Saddleback College for Community Education in Mission Viejo, CA. You can follow Pam's work at https://www.mamapquilts.com.

